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Pōhakuloa Training Area Temp Access Requirement, Convoy Movements  
 
PŌHAKULOA TRAINING AREA, HILO, HAWAII (April 27, 2023) —  
 
INSTALLATION ACCESS 
Beginning April 28, 2023, the Dept. of Army Trusted Traveler Program will be suspended through May 
12, 2023 at all Army installations. All personnel coming through the gate to, include passengers, will 
need to present a valid CAC/Military ID, Visitors access badge or temporary pass. The Automated 
Installation Entry (AIE) scanner will be used to collect data to help determine proper manning level at 
installations to ensure the safety of those that work, train and live on the installation.  
 
TRAINING:  
Convoys are expected to travel from Kawaihae Dock to PTA on April 29 between the hours of 8am to 
3pm to prepare for routine training in May. Convoys with more than five vehicles will not move 
during peak traffic times. We ask you to use caution and not weave in-out of convoys for your safety, 
as well as the troops. To report concerns related to convoys or training, contact the Public Affairs 
Office at (808) 787-7839 during regular business hours, Monday through Friday, 7 a.m.-3:30 p.m.  
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